PARISH of ODD RODE

Minutes of a Meeting of the Parish Council held at the Mow Cop Community Church, Top Station Road, Mow Cop, on Wednesday 21st February 2018 at 7.30pm.

	Present
	Cllrs Smith (Chair), Lawton, Robinson, Shaw, Cope, Clowes, Meakin and Alcock.
CEC  Cllr Liz Wardlaw & PCSO Nigel Hobbs also present.


	     Item No.

       1277.
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1279.

1280.

1281.

1282.

1283
       1284.
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      1287.
	Detail
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllrs Moller, Cook, S Harwood & C Harwood..   
Public Forum
There were no members of the public present

.

Declarations of interest

None.

Minutes of a meeting held on 10th January 2018
Cllr Shaw proposed, Cllr Lawton seconded and it was RESOLVED nem con to pass the minutes of the meeting held on the 10th January 2018 as a true and correct record.

Matters arising from the Meeting of 10th January 2018
a) Playing fields – Cllr Clowes reported that the footpaths will be extended (using MOT binding), that the gate will remain until a disabled friendly gate is fitted and that the MUGA will have a sports tarmac surface. It was reported that Mount Pleasant play area is due to be upgraded at Easter. 
b) SIDs  – these had been fitted in Sandbach Road (facing Sandbach direction), Station Road (facing Mow Cop direction) and Mount Pleasant Road (facing The Bank direction).The high visibility red and white striped side fins will be fitted at a later date to maximise their impact.
c) Meeting with Highways Inc traffic on Sandbach Rd –Highways have agreed to repaint “slow” on the bend and to undertake a needs survey for a pedestrian crossing in the Summer. The review of the Thurlwood speed limits will need to be considered by inclusion in the minor improvements scheme. – It was reported that the “slow” road marking by the nursery was in need of remarking.
d) Gritting of roads – the Clerk reported that the reason that Winter Maintenance did not respond to the Clerk’s email is because the email address is a “no reply” address. This isn’t stated on the messages from the address but an auto reply is sent to emails received at that address. However, this reply was filtered into the spam folder. Winter maintenance now have the message. I’ve suggested that they put “do not reply to this address” in the emails in the future. 
e) Trees at Mill Mead – Keith Thelwell (ANSA tree surgeon) had replied regarding this Council’s request that the trees be crown reduced/pollarded. He has inspected all trees and was arranging for three trees on each side to be removed due to disease or structural faults. He stated that three different residents approached him whilst he was inspecting  the trees and were insistent that they didn’t want the trees reduced in height. He also confirmed that tree work for the benefit of neighbours is not within the remit ANSA has been given (i.e. they prune trees for the benefit of the trees including tree safety). Any additional work will have to be agreed by CEC (an offer of financial assistance may help). Given the views of residents, it was agreed that the best way forward is to survey all residents in order to identify which specific trees are causing problems and trying to get broad agreement, before making a further request to CEC.  

f) Trees by The Good Shepherd Church/street light - The owner of the site had agreed to cut the trees back. 

g) Dates of meetings – The Clerk was in the process of booking next year’s meetings. Cllr smith proposed, Cllr Lawton seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED that, in the future i) the full Council will meet on the 2nd Wednesday in December instead of  the 3rd (as it does in January) and ii) it will not hold a full Council meeting in August (it will have a recess). 
h) Recycling centre – Cllrs Meakin, Robinson, Clowes, Cope & C Harwood indicated that they would like to visit the centre.
Request from residents of Rode Heath 

It was agreed to support residents in their request to extend the 40 mph limit northwards on the A50.

Co-option of Councillor
There had been no applicants. 
Accounts and Expenses
Cllr Meakin proposed, Cllr Lawton seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED to approve the following: 

PAYE + NIC


                     
           £658.62    

       Feb payment

Mr G Roberts            
                                           £1,783.13

        Feb salary & £61.82 expenses

       £25.88 Christmas tree refreshment Mount Pleasant (MC)

       £24.95 Was & volunteer expenses Rode Runner (BL)

       £5 paper

       £5.99 sealant for phone box

Superannuation




£602.93   

Feb payment

ANSA                                                                      £3,810.14

                3 Christmas trees, erection/removal & power.

Broughton Arms                                                        £248.50

      Annual “thank you” meal for Rode Runner volunteers                  

08 Direct                                                                      £11.99    

            Freephone number 1 month              

Giff Gaff                                                                         £7.50    

            1 mobile monthly £7.50 credit.

Fuel Genie                                                                   £88.32                                                               
Minibus fuel        

Datanet Communications Ltd                                    £600.42

               New A4 laser printer plus spare cartridges

Cheshire Community Action                                       £385.00

               Work on NDP to date re Lucy Hughes

Land Registry                                                                 £3.00

               Search re land at Sandbach Rd/Mill Mead

One.Com                                                                      £31.15

               NDP website annual fee

Cllr Smith proposed, Cllr Shaw seconded  and it was unanimously RESOLVED to purchase an A3 scanner (£185) and printer (£104) to enable the Clerk to produce maps, posters, etc. The new printer is A4 and the Council needs the ability to both scan & print A3. It is far cheaper to purchase these as stand-alone equipment than an A3/A4 scanner, printer.

Cllr Smith proposed, Cllr Shaw seconded  and it was unanimously RESOLVED that the following assets are beyond economic repair/obsolete and should be removed from the asset register: 

A4 laser printer (Brother MFC990CDW). 5 years old, no longer manufactured, laser faulty. Cost of replacement laser approximately £220 and Brother recommends fitting by engineer. A similar printer costs £245.   

Epson D120 printer (8 years old) not working, obsolete

Brother A3 printer (7 years old) not working, obsolete

1 SD1000 SID (7 years old) radar unit not working. 

It was agreed that the Clerk draw up a certification scheme for future write offs.

Cllr Smith proposed, Cllr Shaw seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED  that the website be upgraded to the Premium service. This will be compliant with the new data law. The cost is setup at £599 and £300 pa (we are presently paying £100 pa). 
Cllr Clowes proposed, Cllr Cope seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED  that the Neighbourhood Development Group Steering Group recommendation be accepted and that the Council engage the Cheshire Wildlife Trust to create an independent Environment Report at a cost of £1,620 plus VAT. 

Cllr Robinson proposed, Cllr Shaw seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED to agree to the Mow Cop Runners request that the Council organise the road closures for the Killer Mile again this year (cost approximately £360). MCR will be asked to acknowledge the Council’s support in all publicity, using our logo, and invite the Council Chairman to attend.
Reports & Updates

A) Report from committees & working groups –  A report was received from the Community Transport Committee: Cllr Bailey was trying to source a replacement CEC minibus, trips for April & May had been set. Reports were also received from the Planning Committee, Newsletter Working Group & NDP Steering Group. He was thanked for his work in the parish and wished well in the future.
B) PCSO – PCSO Hobbs addressed the meeting. He informed councillors that there was to be a reorganisation and Odd Rode would come under Congleton from April 1st. He would be returning to Crewe but he did not know who is replacement will be. He will let the Council know as soon as he does.
[20.18hrs  Cllr Wardlaw joined the meeting]

C) CEC matters – Cllr Wardlaw reported on CEC matters including pot holes, pupils to school strategy, social services, library services, Crewe improvements & Crewe fire station.
D) Village Halls –Brief reports were given for the village halls.

Correspondence
Email from Mr Stubbs seeking views on planting a tree at Station Road. It was agreed that there was no objection in principal provided it did not interfere with the Christmas tree. It was felt that a spruce would be best at this site as it could double up as the Christmas tree. CEC Highways will have the final say on the matter.

Conclusion

The meeting concluded at 8.50 pm
Signed _____________________________________

Dated______________________________

	Action
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